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25~)REGULAR MEETING OF THE CITY COUNCIL

HELD

November 1, 1976 The Rockwa11 City Council met in its regular

meeting on November 1, 1976 in the Council Chambers of the

City Hall at 7:30 P.M.The meeting was called to order

by Mayor Myers at 7:40 P.M. 

The following Councilmen were present: Randolph Gheen, Arthur Kuhlman, Leland

Miller and Jim Bryant. Councilman Garvin Tate was absent. The minutes

of the Special

Meeting of October 4th meeting were approved as prepared. Mrs. 
Pansy Dobbs, representing the Friends of the Library, spoke to the

Council about the background of the Library situation in the County of
Rockwa11. She stated that the L1brary had requested

10,000 for their 1977 annual budget, and the County
Commissioners had approved $5,200. She pointed out that

to be an approved library, the State requires a $1.

00 per person expenditure based on the previous census figures. Mrs. Dobbs
then pointed out many of the current and future needs for
a Rockwa11 County Library. She requested consideration by the City

to include in their budget the amount of $4,800 which would

meet the $10,000 need of the Library for next year. She
also stated she felt that it would be very important
for the City to continue to support the Library in

the coming years. The subject was discussed and questions asked concerning

the Library by members of the Council. Leland Miller
suggested that the other four cities in the County be contacted regarding

their interest in support for the Library. It was felt that the

Council could not make any

immediate decision on this request, and the Mayor advised
Mrs. Dobbs that the Council would taka it under advisement. Richard Williams, 

of the Rockwa11 Fire Department, itemized equip-ment needs

that the Fire Department will have and for which the monies

are sufficient in the Fire Department Equipment

Fund. The specific request for approval is for a special nozzle cost-

ing approximately $661.00 that would considerably improve the

Fire Department's ability to fight fires of other
than a

residential nature. Councilman Gheen moved approval of the requested item. Councilman

Kuhlman seconded the motion, the Council voted unanimously in favor. The formal

ordinance for the rezoning of the property at the

southeast corner of Fannin and Williams from SF-3 to

GR

was sub-mitted. Councilman Gheen moved approval of the

ordinance. Council- man Kuhlman seconded the motion, and the Council voted

unanimous approval. Don Allison, representing Cutter Hill, and Harold Evans, 

his engineer, presented the final plan on Cutter Hill which
had been approved by the Planning and

Zoning Commission. The change from the previous platting was the

inclusion of easements for public utilities. The original platting anticipated

private utilities so that no easements would be necessary. 
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Councilman Miller seconded the motion, and the Council voted
unanimously in favor.

A preliminary plat for the Woodlake Addition was presented bythe developer' s engineer, Mr. Moon. The preliminary plat had
been approved by the Planning and Zoning Commission. Mr. Moon
explained that this preliminary plat was completely different
from that which had been submitted some time ago. The flood
plain area, being under the jurisdiction of the U. S. Soil
Conservation Service, could not be altered, and the economic
analysis of the project made it evident that the total land
should be developed in three separate segments.. This segment
would include the property of the southwest section. There is
an opportunity for the developer and the City to work togetner
in planning and utilizing the approximate 170 acres of open
space included in the flood plain area. Councilman Miller moved
approval of the preliminary plat. Councilman Gheen seconded the
motion, and the Council vote was unanimously in

favor. Mayor Myers advised the Council that he had discussed with
Mr.Earl Slaughter about accepting the vacancy on the Planning
and Zoning Commission. He reported that Mr. Slaughter was
willing to accept the job. Councilman Gheen moved that Mr. 

Slaughter be appointed to the Planning and Zoning Commission. 
Councilman Miller seconded the motion, and the Council voted unanimous
ap-

proval. The City Admanistrator asked the Council if they would be
interest- ed in considering a proposal for establishinga perpetual
trust for the City Cemetery and rules and regulations that
would establish the maintenance regulations for both the City and
the property owners. The perpetual trust would be created by
putting all of the monies from the sale of the remaining lots into
this trust fund. Interest from the trust fUnd would than go to
defray some of the City' s costs for the Cemetery's maintenance. 
The sentiments of the Council were to prepare the details with
the aid of the City

Attorney. The City Administrator advised the City Council that on
November 30th at 10:00 o'clock the Public Hearing on the City
of Rockwall's Landfill application would be conducted at
the Dallas Public Library. He did not feel that there would be
any problems

in being approved.The City Administrator reported that the City had

missed by one having its Community Grant application
approved. Gene Wright, of the Dallas HUD office, had been very
helpful in explaining the details and reasons for the close miss. We should

be in a good position for next year's application. 

The Rockwall sewer grant application remained at 127 on the
priority list, with the report that only 11 grants were

being approvedat this time.The City Administrator
then submitted the dedication agreement approved by the City Attorney
between Cambridge Company and the City of Rockwall for the dedication of 30'
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